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NOVEMBER 2020 

 

The Spark 
Celebrating 75 Years of  Answering God’s Call to Minister to All 

Mission Statement 

Riviera Presbyterian Church is a spiritual community that  accepts and embraces all God’s children.  

 

We are a Matthew 25 Church 

     
 

All Saints’ Day is a time to rejoice in all who through the ages have faithfully served the Lord. 

The day reminds us that we are part of  one continuing, living communion of  saints. It is a 

time to express our gratitude for all who in ages of  darkness kept the faith, for those who have 

taken the gospel to the ends of  the earth, for prophetic voices who have called the church to be 

faithful in life and service, for all who have witnessed to God’s justice and peace in every na-

tion. 

Reminded that God was with the faithful of  the past, we are reassured that God is with us      

today, moving us and all creation toward God’s end in time. In this context, it is appropriate 

for us on All Saints’ Day to commemorate the lives of  those who died during the previous 

year.  We invite you to join us on Sunday, November 1st at 11:00 am, for virtual worship           

service, as we remember our loved ones.   

excerpts from the Companion to the Book of Common Worship (Geneva Press, 2003, 150-151) 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/
https://www.youtube.com/rivierachurch/
https://www.pcusastore.com/Products/0664502326/the-companion-to-the-book-of-common-worship.aspx
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Riviera’s Mission Statement 
Riviera Presbyterian Church is a spiritual 

community that accepts and embraces all 
God’s children. 

Therefore; 
 We engage with each other in joyful 

worship and thoughtful education. 
 We dedicate our resources and talents 

to God’s work. 
 And we open our hearts in active              

mission to others. 
 
 
 

 
 

November, 2020 
 
Dear Riviera Family, 
 
Oh my, the best part about it being the 
month of November is that the election is 
almost over!  All the negative name calling 
and campaign ads will finally be a thing of the 
past.   
But, I am also aware that this year the antici-
pation of the holidays are also a source of 
emotional turmoil and anxiety for many of 

us. Things will indeed be different as we move into Thanksgiving and then 
begin Advent on the last Sunday of this month. 
 
The Pastoral Care Committee of the church has been talking about how to 
minister to all of us during this civic and religious holiday season which be-
gins with Thanksgiving and ends on New Year’s Day. Many of us will experi-
ence different holidays than our usual ones. Some will not be able to travel 
and some loved ones who travel to see us will be staying home. And some 
of us will be alone. We have planned worship services and activities know-
ing that the church can provide a community of love which really is the 
meaning of the season. There will be fellowship opportunities where we can 
be together online. A bag of Advent worship tools and activities will be de-
livered to each church household during the week of Thanksgiving. 
 
But… Let’s not just jump to Advent and Christmas. Even though we were 
disappointed our first outdoor vesper service was rained out, we have al-
ready planned an outdoor and online Thanksgiving service on November 
18th. All our favorite Thanksgiving Hymns will be played.   
  
And before that there will be another Mission at the Movies Night Novem-
ber 11th on the subject of sexual violence. The Film ‘Scales’ was written and 
produced by my daughter Nonie. This short film is now premiering and win-
ning awards in Film Festivals around our country and internationally. Nonie 
will show the film in the ZOOM meeting and facilitate our conversation.  
 
We are a community of faith. We are a church family. Seven months ago I 
was so worried how we would keep together our wonderful community 
while being physically distanced from each other. But God is with us and 
God’s Spirit is around us. We have learned to care for and love each other in 
new ways. Our worship is exciting and our church missions and ministries 
are alive and well.  And we will continue to care for and be together through 
this unusual holiday season that is approaching. 
 
In Christ and with Love, 
Missy 
The Rev. Martha M. Shiverick  

Donate 

http://www.rivierachurch.org
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=wWsk24ZWJSTZKsGd1RMKlg0BDvsSG3VIWQCPJNNxD8upkiY7JlDavDsozUE7KG0nFx2NSo8LdUKGuGuF396vbQHLTUW4ffHbiaTcybG2aueXHubq5Z7ap5JVmPErc4ZeYHCKCZhESjGNQmZ5B-6dxx0mFoNo5iHQihxAbgI1cnY=&ver=3
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Worship News... 

                          

    
 

Gathering with the Choir- 

Thursdays at 6:30pm 

If you would like to                   

participate please email 

rivierapresmusic@gmail.com 

Ukulele Rehearsals 

2nd & 4th Sundays of the 

month 

If you want to be added to 

the Zoom rehearsals 

Please email  
rivierapresmusic@gmail.com 

WEDNESDAY EVENING VESPER • 6 PM • Prayer Garden 

An informal vespers service will be held on Wednesday, November 18. This     

gathering will require a mask, physical distancing and seating to be brought 

from home.  

This small, physically distanced, outdoor evening Vespers service will be led by 

Rev. Martha Shiverick and Dr. Walter Busse.  

Registration will be opened the first week of   November via EventBrite. Space 

is limited.  Please arrive early to check in and enjoy a meditative space of          

welcome. We look forward to seeing you. 

Drivers are needed for           

Advent/Communion              

deliveries. Pick up will be at          

Riviera anytime between 9am - 

6pm for your specific route from 

Monday, November 23 -          

Wednesday November 25th.  

Please email the church office at 

rivierachurch@bellsouth.net or 

leave a message at 305-666-8586x3 

if you would like to be a volunteer 

driver. 

--Thank you. 

Different pickup times can be      

arranged if needed.  
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Mission News... 

     

Mission@TheMovies 
 

A rape victim finds she now has scars that only she and other survivors can see.  

 

Wednesday, November 11@6:30pm via Zoom 

You are invited to attend this special screening with the Screen Writer of  the film, 

Nonie Shiverick. 

 

Please RSVP to rivierachurch@bellsouth.net 

Subject: Scales 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Food Pantry Needs 
Canned soup, veggies and fruit; tuna; peanut butter; pasta sauce; granola bars 

and 1 lb. bags of rice, dried beans, pasta 

NO PAPER BAGS AT THIS TIME —thank you 

The aim of  this project is to inspire a 

more educated and empathetic discus-

sion about consent and sexual as-

sault.  This is an issue that affects 

many people of  all ages and genders, 

and is often swept under the rug.  It is 

neither easy nor convenient to address, 

but the filmmakers feel it is crucial to 

shine a light on it.  We hope that the 

film will help people to understand the 

fluid nature of  consent and to feel  

empowered to discuss it and address it 

in their own lives.   
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Mission News... 
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Discipleship News... 

 

Amy Bogardus-
Valdivia is leading a 

‘Book Club’ of     
Riviera youth:        

Emilee, Matthew, 
and Sofia. They are 
reading, One Crazy 
Summer, a histori-
cal fiction novel by 
American author, 

Rita Williams-
Garcia.   

This book club 
meets on Satur-
days via Zoom.  
The youth are 

asked to read a few chapters before meeting so 
they can discuss the story and characters, read 
aloud important passages, and review any chal-
lenging words encountered.  

Please contact Amy if you have any ques-
tions. She can be reached at 786-563-5289 or 
at abogardus@gmail.com.  

 

News from Anna 

Come join us on Sunday Nov 8th at 4:00 PM as we                  

continue this journey of magic and 

Wonder. We will read the 1st         

Chapter of the Second book in the 

Narnia Series, Prince Caspian.  

Email Anna rivierapreschris-

tianed@gmail.com for the Zoom 

link and Password!  

Children's Sunday School New Book  
 Prince Caspian  

by C.S. Lewis 

mailto:abogardus@gmail.com
mailto:rivierapreschristianed@gmail.com
mailto:rivierapreschristianed@gmail.com
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Discipleship News... 

Join us Sunday Mornings for  

Zoom Online Adult Bible Study Class  

10:00 am - 10:30 am   

This is a great opportunity to study 

Sunday's  sermon passage with  
Pastor Missy.  

    Meeting 860-148-3445 

Password 2708 
 

Sundays after worship 

Is the theme for the November Women’s Study Group on Wednesday, November 18th at 

7:00pm.  Please contact Karen at kc33134@aol.com to receive the Zoom information to 

join this event.  
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Session News... 

Pastoral Care News... 

Corey L. 11/1 
Sarah G. 11/6 

Ellen A. 11/8 

Jakk S. 11/10 
 

 

Graham G. 11/16 
Lorella K. 11/20 

Tracey S. 11/12 

Barbie P. 11/28 

Stewardship News... 

The Session met on October 20th below are the highlights: 

 A grant was received from The Miami Foundation for the Riviera Food Pantry 

 Socktober is going great - at time of  printing we have received 680 pairs!!  

 Session approved a grant proposal to our Presbytery to continue to expand our online         

presence.   

Our 2021 Stewardship Campaign began on October 11th.  During this Stewardship Month 

we have talked about how the church has been there for us during this unusual year and the 

exciting plans underway for 2021.  You have also heard from some of  the committee chairs  

on what they have been able to accomplish this year and some of  the plans for next year.   

Thank you to those who have already sent in their 2021 pledge.  If  you have not sent yours 

in yet, we ask you prayerfully consider your pledge to support the wonderful things going 

on at Riviera! We need your support to continue to be all that God calls us to be. 

Please return your pledge form by November 8th.  If  you need a form please contact the 

church office at rivierachurch@bellsouth.net 

 


